Spivey Glen Homeowners Association Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 19, 2015

Attending:  Nicky Ford- President, Alford Arnold-Treasurer, Barb Hess- Assistant Treasurer, Sue Goodman- Secretary, Dee Wallace- Neighborhood Watch

Debbie McCloud- Member At Large, Margaret Hutchinson- Member At Large/Neighborhood Watch

Absent:  Murray Tarter- VP, Judy Daniels- Member At Large, Falisha Calhoun-Architectural Committee

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm by SGHOA President, Nicky Ford.

Treasurers Report:  Alford Arnold received bill from GA Power:  will contact regarding this bill

Financial report:  Balance $15, 017.  Concerns regarding homeowners in arrears of dues discussed.    Nicky has list of those homeowners and years of non-payment of dues.  Discussed that liens should be filed on all previous years non-payment.  

Need to contact homeowners with Past Due notices giving timeline of paying dues with Late Fee.  Nicky will send Sue letter that President has for this.  Sue and Barb will address and determine timeline for payment followed by timeline of filing of lien.  

New Business:  

Nicky reported on new concern regarding the front entrance lights out x 1 month.  Nicky and Scott Hess have contacted GA Power and talked with a company regarding Solar Lighting.  Cost about same for either.  Electrical lighting:  will need to burrow under island and road to replace; solar will need new lighting/batteries.

Awaiting response from contractors to see if pending safety cameras can run on solar lights/how many amps needed.  Bonwire- contractor for cameras to respond with solar amps needed.   

Jeneanne Scandrett has contacted Alford regarding building house at 3207 Stonemill- lot given to her by her father, Mr. Charlie. Henry Co. indicates that Right of Way of back entrance was “dedicated” by Mr. Charlie to SGHOA so she must get permission of Board to allow her driveway to ingress/egress off Stonemill thereby opening back entrance fencing.  

Board in agreement that this is not to best interest of the Spivey Glen Community to allow driveway opening into Stonemill.  Alford will notify her.

Dee proposed re-instituting Street Captains.  Board needs to get out and meet neighbors-wear T-shirts.  Proposed Saturday, May 31 to walk neighborhood, gather emails, meet and greet.  Take copies of covenants to hand out.

Challenges:    Neighbors not taking care of homes and yards. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.  
Next meeting:  2nd Tuesday JUNE at Barb Hess’s. 

Respectfully Submitted:

Sue H Goodman, Secretary

Spivey Glen Homeowners Association Board

